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I am writing in support of the our request to be added as a Special
Use District protected by the Hillside Construction Regulations
and to urge that commercial delivery vehicles be regulated by
these regulations as well. The worst place in all Los Angeles to be
building housing is on the narrow, obsolete, pre-Long Beach
Earthquake streets of our hills. Limits must be put in place AND
enforced actively so that we can live in our homes with some
quality of life. An extreme example is a property on dead end
street Cross where the cliffside lot is part of a no stopping zone
with a ten foot drop down to the top of the heavily sloping lot.
There is literally no place to stop, park, stage or build and yet the
city has approved the site for a single family dwelling. The sole
road access for nearly twenty homes will be cut off for transit,
fire, police and ambulance service.



